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Melbourne Welsh Male Choir  
Newsletter No 72 September 2023 
YouTube video release “Let’s Sing” 
Prior to the choir celebrating its upcoming 40th anniversary in 2024, we have 
released the 20-minute video Canwn – Let’s sing which sets out to depict 

life as a choir member. The 
video includes excerpts of 
the choir rehearsing, interviews with of some of the 
choir members and includes a real-life audition for a 
new choir member. It culminates in the recording made 
at Tamale studios (which was described in an earlier 
newsletter)  
The video is now available on YouTube via the 
following link: https://youtu.be/B4yXdgxfKOU or 
simply search for “Let’s Sing”. 
We hope you enjoy it and we would love to get your 
feed-back. 

 
Upcoming concerts 
2023 Singer of the Year (SOTY) Competition and Concert  
Entries to the choir’s famed Singer of the Year competition have now closed and the elimination heats 
will take place at the choir’s rehearsal venue at 
Maroondah Federation Estate, 32 Greenwood Ave, 
Ringwood on Friday 15th September 2023 at 6:00 p.m. 
Entry is free so come along and join with choir members 
in listening to and supporting some of the best young 
talent in Australia demonstrating their vocal skills. 
The three finalists who emerge from the heats will 
compete as part of the choir’s SOTY concert to be held at 
North Ringwood Uniting Church, 14 Dickson Crescent, 
Ringwood North VIC 3134, on Sunday, September 23rd at 
2:30 p.m. Tickets for this concert can be booked through the choir’s website 
www.melbournewelshchoir.com.au/tickets 

 
Recent Performances 
Morning Melodies at Karralyka 
The Karralyka Theatre’s Morning Melodies Concert, featuring the choir, was sold out weeks before the 
performance, which is a tribute to the drawing power of the Melbourne Welsh Male Choir.  

Our guest artist, the lovely Lisette Bolton, displayed her skills with a 
selection of show tunes from My Fair Lady and The Sound of Music and 
joined with the choir in “Edelweiss” and “My favourite things” and then 
led the wonderful chorus from Carousel – “You’ll never walk alone”. 
The choir premiered two tearjerkers, a four-part harmony version of the 
theme from the movie Love Story, arranged by our MD David Ashton-
Smith and Richard Clapton’s “Tears in Heaven”.  Lisette with Simon Walters 

 

Last year's SOTY finalists 

Filming at Tamale Studios 
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This was followed by a couple of nautical songs, one of which “John Kanaka”, is usually associated 
with the Cornish folk group Fisherman’s Friends, while “Soon may the Wellerman come” tells of a New 
Zealand whaling ship’s adventure.  

The enthusiastic applause at the end of the show resulted in the choir performing two encore pieces, the 
tongue twisting “Rhythm of Life” and finally the gentle tone poem from Dylan Thomas’ Under 
Milkwood – “Rev Eli Jenkin’s Prayer”. 
 

Concert with the Australian Youth Band at MLC 
The choir always enjoys working with the Australian Youth Band (AYB), and the concert at MLC on 
Sunday August 20th was no exception.  
The performance standard of this band’s young players is world-class, and we wish them well for their 
upcoming tour to Singapore. They will make splendid ambassadors for Australia 

The Australian Youth Band (above)and the Melbourne Welsh Male Choir (below) at the James Tatoulis auditorium, MLC 

The choir in full voice at Karralyka 
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The choir, as guest artist, performed two songs in the first half of the concert – “Sing Rhondda” with 
piano accompaniment and “Calon Lân” with a sympathetic band accompaniment arranged by AYB’s 
Music Director - Richard O’Toole. 
In the second half, with Simon Walters at the piano, we sang the gentle and very beautiful lament “Tears 
in Heaven” (written by Eric Clapton following his young son’s death).   
Our last song “Exodus” (from the film of the same name) had been specially arranged for this occasion 
by Richard O’Toole. The powerful combination of choir and band is well suited to this wonderful 
anthem and the performance brought thunderous applause from the audience. 
We look forward to performing with this talented group of musicians in future. 
 
Background to one of the choir’s new songs - Love Story 
With the dearth of concerts during and following COVID, the choir took the opportunity to add several 
new songs to its repertoire, one of which - Love Story, had its first performance at our Morning Melodies 
concert at Karralyka in August 2023. If the audience reaction that morning was anything to go by, then 
this four-part harmony song is destined to become a firm favourite with audiences and choir alike. 
“(Where Do I Begin?) Love Story” is a popular song published in 1970, with music by Francis Lai and 

lyrics by Carl Sigman. The song was first introduced as an instrumental 
theme in the 1970 film Love Story after the film's distributor, Paramount 
Pictures, rejected the first set of lyrics that were written.  
Andy Williams eventually recorded the new lyrics and took the song to 
number nine on Billboard magazine's Hot100 and number one on  
their Easy Listening chart.  
Francis Lai wrote the score for Love Story and the company that published 
the music for Paramount felt that the track heard over the opening and 
closing credits, which was titled “Theme from Love Story”, needed lyrics.  

Michael Sigman, son of lyricist Carl Sigman, recalled that his father was asked to provide the words 
and received a synopsis of the script and the lead sheet of the music. The story was schmaltzy, but the 
music inspired words that expressed the sadness beneath the schmaltz. The initial set of lyrics his father 
wrote mirrored the storyline of the film from the perspective of the male protagonist, who describes a 
woman who enters his life “So Jenny came” and then “suddenly was gone.”   
Paramount executive Robert Evans thought the lyric was a ‘downer’ and he demanded a rewrite, which 
upset Carl. At first, justifiably proud of the fine lyric he crafted, he was angry and felt like refusing to 
do a rewrite. But, the next day he cooled off and, pacing around his living room, said to his wife, “Where 
do I begin?” and with that the new lyric was launched.  
The recording of “Theme from Love Story” by Henry Mancini was released as a single. It made its 
debut on Billboard's Easy Listening chart in the issue of the magazine dated December 1970.  
Two versions of “(Where Do I Begin?) Love Story”- one by Andy Williams and one by Tony Bennett 
- were released on January 15, 1971.  
An article in the magazine's January 23 issue tried to explain the gap between releases of the 
instrumental and vocal versions as intentional. The logic behind the decision was that “only the 
instrumental version should hit the market before the picture's release, and that the vocal version should 
be held up until several weeks after the film's release so that “the theme and the image of Love 
Story would be implanted in the audience's mind.'” 

Chart Success 
The Mancini version reached number two on the easy listening charts.  
The track that Francis Lai and his orchestra recorded for the film first charted on the Hot 100 in the 
January 31 issue and made it to number 21 on the Easy Listening chart.  
The Andy Williams version of “(Where Do I Begin?) Love Story” reached number nine while the Tony 
Bennett version only managed to “bubble under” and eked out a peak position at number 114.   
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In the UK, Williams began a run of 18 weeks on March 20 leading to a number four showing.  His 
competition on the UK singles chart came from Shirley Bassey, who debuted her rendition of the song 
on March 27 and made it to number 34 during a nine week run. 

 

 
New Chorister - Barry Turner - Bass 
We are pleased to introduce our latest recruit who is also a returning former member - Barry Turner.  
Barry grew up in Forest Hill, but for the last 31 years he has lived in Ringwood.  

He is married to Rochelle and they have two adult 
children and a teenage son who is currently doing his 
VCE.  
Barry works as a Disability Support Worker and has 
done for the last 30 years.  
He enjoys watching football, cricket, playing his guitar 
and writing his own songs - an activity that kept him 
sane during the recent COVID lockdowns.  
He also likes riding his e-bike with his wife. [it must 
almost be time to organise another Melbourne Welsh 
cycle event!] 
Those longer serving members of the choir may 
remember when Barry sang with the choir over 23 years 
ago!  
Barry recalls rehearsing with the choir at Tintern Girls 

Grammar School. Many things have changed with the choir since then but he still has his choir tie which 
has remained unchanged. 
Now that his children are adults, he has decided to return and exercise his vocal cords in a meaningful 
way! 
The only Welsh Heritage he has is that his father-in-law was born in Wales. 
Barry, we know you are glad to be back.  
Welcome once again to the Melbourne Welsh, and to the bass section in particular. 
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Vale - David Gwynn Jones - Second Tenor.   8th May 1943 - 28th July 2023 

The choir was saddened to learn of the death after a long illness of one of our longest serving choristers, 
second tenor - David Gwynn Jones.  
A tiler by profession, David was a handyman who could turn his hand to 
almost anything.  
Born in Rhosllanerchrugog, North Wales, both he and his brother Alan 
joined the choir when they emigrated to Australia.   
They were both with us when the Melbourne Welsh Male Choir were 
adjudged joint winners (with the Sweet Adelines), of the Melbourne 
International Choral Festival of Choirs Competition in Como, South 
Yarra, under the baton of our first Music Director - Bill Mead.  

In the photograph on the right, 
taken on that evening, 
featuring the second tenor 
section of the choir, David is 
proudly holding the cup with 
brother Alan on his left. 
A strong contingent of the 
choir attended his funeral in 
Camberwell and sang some of 
his favourite hymns and songs 
to help speed his spirit home. 
Our condolences go out to wife 
Josie and the rest of David’s 
family. 
 
 
Vale - Brian Evans – Baritone/Bass.   7thJuly 1936 - 10thAug 2023 
The choir community suffered a second blow within a month with the passing of one of the larger 

personalities in the choir - Brian Evans.  
Brian joined the choir in 1997 and within a few months was part of 
the choir’s tour to South Africa (see below). He also took part in the 
choir’s tours to Canada and the UK. 
Born in Aberdare in the Hunter valley of NSW, Brian’s father was 
from Newcastle-on-Tyne, England and emigrated to Australia at the 
age of 16. Brian’s grandfather was Welsh.  
Brian learned his trade as an engineer with BHP and GE Crane in 
Sydney before moving with his wife and five children to the UK to 
join the company which created the tear-top can lid with a ring-pull 
opener. 
On their return to Australia, he and his family set up home in 
Doncaster, Victoria. 
Brian served on many committees in the choir and lent his experience 

in marketing to support the choir’s push to gain more clients for fee-paying concerts. 
He also played a role in the development and editing of the choir’s newsletter. 
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A large number of past and present members of the choir attended his funeral service in Doncaster and 
performed Gwahoddiad, Calon Lan and Men of Harlech. 
Our thoughts are with Anne and the rest of his family. The big man will be missed. 
 
Want to join the choir 
Interested in singing in a four-part harmony ensemble, everything from full throated anthems to gentle 
love songs?  If so then whether you’ve been involved in music all your life, sing in another choir, or 
only sing in the shower, just come along to our rehearsals at Maroondah Federation Estate, 32 
Greenwood Avenue, Ringwood and join in the fun and the stimulating learning process, that being a 
part of the Melbourne Welsh Male Choir is all about.  
The choir is open to people of all ages from 18 to 88 and any nationality. 
Our current and past members include people with Scots, English, Irish, New Zealand, Dutch, French, 
German, Egyptian, South African, Tongan, Samoan and Australian ancestry.  
So, provided you pass the (relatively simple) audition, you will be made most welcome. 
While our musical heritage is Welsh, and we aim to have Welsh songs as a quarter of our concert 
programs (not necessarily all in the Welsh language), we are fundamentally a multicultural choir with 
probably less than half of us having direct Welsh ancestry.  
We have an excellent rehearsal facility at Maroondah Federation Estate, with a grand piano, comfortable 
seats, good acoustics and facilities for tea and coffee at interval.  
In addition, we have the best music director and accompanist combination in Melbourne.  
David Ashton-Smith OAM, our Music Director, has a background as an opera singer, teacher and 
adjudicator, which shows in his coaching of our voice development and projection, as well as his role 
in teaching us new songs.  

The Melbourne Welsh Choir performing at the South African International Eisteddfod in a circus size tent in Roodeport, 
Johannesburg. (Brian is back row centre right) 
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He is ably assisted by our talented accompanist, Simon Walters, himself a music director and arranger 
of some note.  
We have mentors for each vocal section, who look after all new members, to ensure they are introduced 
to other choristers and are properly equipped with the relevant music scores. They oversee new 
members for the duration of the probationary period, help with pitch or pronunciation, where 
appropriate and answer any questions they might have. 
There is a break for tea or coffee during rehearsals, which gives everyone the opportunity to mingle 
with other choristers.  On the first Wednesday in the month, one of the sections provides the choir and 
our visitors with (a sometimes sumptuous) supper.  
Car parking is plentiful and free, while Ringwood railway station is only a 5-minute walk away. 
If you contact us on the phone numbers or email addresses shown in this newsletter, we will respond 
promptly and arrange for your introduction to the choir. Otherwise, just come along on a Wednesday 
evening at 7:00 p.m., introduce yourself and you will be made most welcome. 
Once you decide to join, we will provide you with access to our web-based aids, which will assist you 
in learning and practicing the individual parts at home. This makes the process of getting up to speed 
with the Choir’s repertoire much easier.  
We also have Welsh language sessions, given by some of the Welsh speaking members of the choir, to 
help new and existing choristers in the pronunciation and translation of the words of the Welsh songs 
in our repertoire.  
Following some rehearsals and a formal audition, you could be singing in one of our concerts within 
weeks and possibly joining us on our next tour. 
 

Want to hire the choir? 
Anyone who has attended our concerts at major venues such as the Melbourne Recital Centre, 
Ulumbarra Theatre Bendigo, Hamer Hall and the Melbourne Town Hall, or at smaller venues such as 
our venue for St David’s Day Concert (the James Tatoulis Auditorium at MLC), will be aware that the 
choir has the skills and ability to produce and run high quality major events. 
So, if you are an organization or an individual requiring anything from a short rousing opening to a 
conference or entertainment at a formal dinner(say), to a full two-hour concert, together with quality 
guest artists and an orchestra or band (if required), please call David Field )0418 175 584(  or any 
committee member to discuss how we can tailor a performance to meet your unique needs. 
The choir is available for community, corporate and sporting events, dinners, anniversaries, weddings 
etc., at most times in the year.   
Bear in mind that we’re talking about a choir of 40 to 50 voices plus a professional music director and 
accompanist. We have an eclectic repertoire, a great sound and provide excellent entertainment and 
value for money. 
 
The choir welcomes all sponsors  
The choir is a not-for-profit organisation and we rely on revenue from concerts, membership fees, 
sponsorship and donations for our continuing operation. 
If you would simply like to donate to the choir, please contact any member of the committee. The choir 
is a registered charitable body and all donations are acknowledged and are tax deductible. 
Alternatively, if you have a product or service which you believe might appeal to our audiences, then 
please contact us and we will be delighted to promote your company and product or service in our 
concerts, marketing material and promotions. 
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Communicating with the choir 
Please feel free to copy or circulate this newsletter to any of your friends and relatives. We are keen to 
increase our supporter base, so if you would like us to add them to our distribution list, simply let us 
know their email address. Alternatively, they can subscribe directly to the newsletter via our website: 
 www.melbournewelshchoir.com.au  or via our Facebook page. 
We treat all information provided as confidential and subscribers can opt out at any time. 
Email is our preferred way of communication with our supporters, so please send us an email and we’ll 
respond promptly to whatever queries you may have. Alternately if you want to speak with the 
newsletter author (Gwyn) about any of the content, feel free to contact him on 0419 562 353. 
Your feedback is important to us, so please let us know what you think about the choir, our newsletters, 
or our recent performances, whether on video or live. In particular, we would like your feedback on our 
recent YouTube video Canwn – Let’s Sing. 
Please introduce us to your friends and be sure to let us know what you might like to see us perform in 
our future concerts. 

 
Laughter is the best medicine. 
Olympics conversation 
A man goes to the Olympics and walks past a man with a long pole tucked under his arm. 
The man stops him and asks: “Excuse me sir, are you a pole vaulter, by any chance?”  
The man replies: “No I’m German. But how did you know my name is Walter?”  
 
Whipped  
Everybody on earth dies and goes to heaven.  
God comes and says, “I want the men to make two lines. One line for the men that dominated their 
women on earth and the other line for the men that were dominated by their women. Also, I want all 
the women to go with St. Peter.”   
With that said and done, the next time God looked, the women are gone and there are two lines.  
The line of the men that were dominated by their women was 100 miles long, and in the line of men 
that dominated their women, there was only one man.  
God got mad and said, “You men should be ashamed of yourselves. I created you in my image and you 
were all whipped by your mates. Look at the only one of my sons that stood up and made me proud. 
Learn from him!  
Tell them my son, how did you manage to be the only one in this line?”   
And the man replied, “I don't know, my wife told me to stand here.”   
	
Phone conversation 
“Hello?”  
“Hi honey this is Daddy. Is Mommy near the phone?” 
 “No Daddy. She’s upstairs in the bedroom with Uncle Paul.” 
 After a brief pause, Daddy says, “But honey, you haven’t got an Uncle Paul.” 
“Oh yes I do, and he’s upstairs in the room with Mommy, right now.”  
Brief pause. 
“Uh, okay then, this is what I want you to do. Put the phone down on the table, run upstairs and knock 
on the bedroom door and shout to Mommy that Daddy’s car just pulled into the driveway.” 
“Okay Daddy, just a minute.” 
A few minutes later the little girl comes back to the phone. “I did it Daddy.” 
“And what happened honey?”  he asked. 
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“Well, Mommy got all scared, jumped out of bed and ran around screaming. Then she tripped over the 
rug, hit her head on the dresser and now she isn’t moving at all!” 
 “Oh my God!!! What about your Uncle Paul?” 
 “He jumped out of the bed with no clothes on, too. He was all scared and he jumped out of the back 
window and into the swimming pool. But I guess he didn’t know that you took out the water last week 
to clean it. He hit the bottom of the pool and he isn’t moving either.” 
Long pause… 
Longer pause…. 
Even longer pause…. 
Then Daddy says, “Swimming pool? Is this 555 - 6731?...”  
 
Contributions welcomed from supporters. Opinions expressed by contributors do not necessarily reflect those of 
the choir. The MWMC Newsletter articles may be reproduced, but we do insist on acknowledgement as the source. 
All articles, sketches, photographs etc., that are included in the publication are published on this condition. The 
choir will endeavour at all times to seek permission to reproduce material from other sources and/or acknowledge 
the source as appropriate. The parts of the article Love Story were taken from Wikipedia.  
 
CHOIR DIRECTORY  
President:   Kevin Seerup    president@melbournewelshchoir.com.au    
Vice-president:   Bill Spawton   vicepresident@melbournewelshchoir.com.au  
Secretary:   Michael Kenny   secretary@melbournewelshchoir.com.au  
Treasurer:   Phil Tomlinson   treasurer@melbournewelshchoir.com.au  
Music Director:  David Ashton-Smith OAM  
Committee: Richard Bolt, Michael Brandon, Geoff Cooke, David Field, Robert Mits, Ieuan Thomas
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